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TECA: 2017/2018/SD/009        May 8, 2017 
  
All Members, 

  
Sir, 

Sub: Verification of CGP Captive Status by SEs – Demand to submit certain documents by 
SE  

Ref: 1) Various Circulars of TANGEDCO on verification of CGP status 
 2) Letter from TANGEDCO to Consumers seeking documents 

  3) Our Circular No. CIR:2017/2018/SD/001 dtd 11th April 2017& 
                       Our Circular No. CIR:2017/2018/SD/003 dtd 21st April 2017 
  
We hope that members who have received notice/show cause notice received from S.E., 
TANGEDCO have sent the suitable reply as advised by our previous Circular No. TECA: 
2017/2018/SD/006 Dtd.28.04.2017       
  
In this connection TECA has sent a representation to CFC-TANGEDCO vide letter No. TECA: 
2017/2018/SD/002 dtd 10.04.2017 and a copy to Senior officials at TANGEDCO Head quarters  
SE’s, & DFC’s in all distribution Circles. TECA has sent an objection to this Circular vide letter No. 
TECA: 2017/2018/SD/003 dtd 06.05.2017 dtd. 06th May 2017. Copies are attached. 
  
In spite of our representation and objection CFC- TANGEDCO has sent another instruction vide 
Circular Memo No. CFC/REV/AS.3/F.CGP/D.349/17. Dated 02.05.2017 to all SEs. Based on this 
Circular members may receive another notice from concerned SE’s demanding to provide details 
CGP verification details.    
  
As advised earlier, members who have their own captive power plants can submit the details to the 
Concerned SE’s.   
  
For the others we advise our members that as a precautionary measure they should reconcile the 
details with the Power Generators who are supplying power and confirm that they have complied 
with the CGP norms.  
  
In this regard our Director has created a working Tool which is enclosed for your reference.  We 
request the members to make use of the working sheets (whichever is applicable to their case) and 
prudently make a reconciliation with the generators and ensure that the figures furnished in 
Balance sheet are matching. The onus of doing this lies with the individual members. 
  
Once the Reconciliation process is completed, TECA will guide on submission of documents. 
  
With Warm Regards,  
  
  
K. Ilango 
Secretary 
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